September 27, 2021
Dear CCA families,

Due to an increase of Covid cases among school-aged children, all Colorado public schools
received new guidance for quarantining earlier this month. Please continue to use the At Home
Screening checklist and keep your child home if they are experiencing symptoms of illness. If
there is an exceptional number of cases in your child’s cohort, and your child is ill, we will
contact you regarding next steps for your child. As a reminder, we have a link to RE3j Covid
guidance on the main page of our website and we have more information in the Covid section of
the newsletter. As always, you can call if you have any questions.

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES are October 12th, 13th, and 14th from 4pm-7om. K-5
parents watch for an invite from your classroom teacher. Middle school is hosting open
conferences all three evenings and your student should attend with you. There is no school on
Friday, October 15th; enjoy a long weekend.

BOOKMOBILE Returns:

This week, the Hudson Bookmobile will start its monthly visits to CCA! The vehicle will park on
the southwest side of the building outside the outdoor classroom so students can access the
Bookmobile during library times. Please keep an eye out for them during the afternoon driveline.
They will be leaving CCA around 3:30.

PTO Update:

Our amazing PTO is planning a Cajun Boil for Saturday, November 6th. Put the date on your
calendar and watch for more information to come! We are excited to have the opportunity to
start raising funds to help our teachers and students. This year, funds will go to teacher grants
to help purchase supplies for the classrooms, field trips when possible and more! Our PTO will
be hosting a scavenger hunt for students the week of the Halloween parties as well. PTO would
also like to put out an All-Call for anyone interested to attend the next meeting on Friday,
October 8th at 5:30 in the library.

Drop-Off Reminders:

Please drop off on the EAST side of the building only. We do not have staff to monitor the
southwest corner of the building. Additionally, there is an increase in ice due to drainage there
making the south side of the building a lot more treacherous come bad weather. We will make
sure to clear the main crossing and drop-off areas to the east of the building for your child’s
safety.


https://drive.google.com/file/d/16FUzTmHuAziCRRr34aJVZHPhGhLU9zQs/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rM77eLlnivcOuoqv0zy0pXXtjnY-fREN/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rM77eLlnivcOuoqv0zy0pXXtjnY-fREN/view
https://www.ccaschool.net/
https://www.ccaschool.net/

CARDINAL KEY: This is it! Make the most of every moment. Focus your attention on the
present moment. Keep a positive attitude.

Mrs. Baas’ class is continuing their work with the 8 Keys and Character, Community and
Achievement! The 1st grade class has filled their Compliment Jar twice and rewarded
themselves with a Costume Day. Please take a look at the picture above and just an fyi, the
shark did figure out a way to work sitting upright!

Hot Lunch Fundraiser:

Ben’s Pizza and Santiago’s Burritos are available again this year. Your middle school classes
use the funds from the lunches to go on amazing trips each year. Wednesday is Ben’s Pizza
day; Thursday is Santiago’s Burritos. Use the order forms linked to place your child’s order.
Orders must be in by Friday for the upcoming week.

Each K-5 classroom will have an individual party area outside for grab and go style treats. We
will also enjoy cohorted parades for K-2 and for 3-5. Families are encouraged to attend and to
bring their own chairs if they would like to sit for the activities. Please check with your teacher if
you can help. Also, Ms. Richter asked that students try to make their costume a Book Character.

Covid Guidance for 2021-2022

Ultimately, we all want students to be able to attend school in-person. To do so, we must all
work together to ensure a healthy school year. CCAI will follow the guidance set out by the
CDPHE, CDE, & RES3j.

e We will do our best to minimize any disruptions to the learning environment; therefore, in
the case of a positive Covid diagnosis, the afflicted student/staff will be asked to stay
home until they can safely return. All students/staff considered close contacts will be
notified, asked to watch for symptoms, and may remain in school unless they become
symptomatic. We should see fewer remote learning times this year as long as we can
stay home when not feeling well. Please continue to be conscientious when sending
your child to school.

e All schools received new guidance 9/10/21 for quarantining due to the increase in
positive cases of Covid in elementary aged students in the state of Colorado.

e We should not have to move to a large-scale remote learning situation unless our
numbers of students or staff infected is five or more cases of COVID-19, of which at
least one case has had a positive molecular amplification test or antigen test, among
students/teachers/staff from separate households with onset within 14 days in a single
classroom/activity or other close contact in the school setting (including transportation to-
from- school and affiliated events). *CDPHE June 2021



https://p10cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_18832805/Image/What's%20Happening/Ben's%20Order%20Form.doc%20(3).pdf
https://p10cdn4static.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_18832805/Image/What's%20Happening/Burrito%20Order%20Form.doc%20(2).pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rM77eLlnivcOuoqv0zy0pXXtjnY-fREN/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16FUzTmHuAziCRRr34aJVZHPhGhLU9zQs/view?usp=sharing
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance

As we did last year, we will be in contact with families regarding possible exposure
and/or any closures due to Covid-19.

We will continue to cohort students and limit the amount of time students are out of their
cohort. Students leaving their cohort during an unscheduled time will be asked to wear a
mask, just like last year. Anticipate very little mask wearing but students should be
prepared. Please send a clean mask with your student(s) each day.

Adults in the building will stay with a specific cohort unless it is not possible, for example
Interventionists.

Students will have their own supplies; classroom supplies will be minimized and in
cases, such as Art, PE, Music, or STEM, those items will be cleaned between classes.
Students will not have access to microwaves, drinking fountains (the bottle fillers will be
available) or other high touch-point surfaces, just like last year to minimize the
opportunity for viruses to pass from hand to eyes or mouth.

We will clean continuously throughout the day and eat/play outside as much as possible
for the health of our students.

I know these guidelines are not what we all would love to have but | truly appreciate everyone
keeping a positive outlook as we follow these few guidelines that will allow us to remain
in-person. Please watch for more information from RES] in the near future and | will continue to
update you with any changes to this plan.

Upcoming Events

October 12th, 13th, and 14th: Student, Parent and Teacher conferences. See above for
more information

October 15th: No school

October 19th & 21st: Weld Waits for 5-8th graders-watch for information from your
classroom teacher

October 21st: Accountability meeting @ 3:45pm

October 29th: Halloween parties and parades @ 2:45

Please reach out to me if you have questions regarding this information.

Sincerely,

Maureen Lockette



